
 
 

 

 

PEWS NEWS             

Committed to God – through worship, prayer and scripture 
Committed to Community – within our congregations and reaching out 

Committed to Growth – in discipleship, service and numbers 
 
 

One inclusive and extensive 
Church family 
Gathering in  

Three meeting places  
Around the Woottons  

Near to King’s Lynn 

 
24th of June 2018   1 Samuel 17. (1a,4-11,19-23) 32-49 
4th Sunday after Trinity  Psalm 9.9-end 
      1 Samuel 17.57-18.5,10-16 
      Psalm 133 
      2 Corinthians 6.1-13 
      Mark 4.35-end 
   
8.30am Holy Communion  All Saints Church 
10.00am Holy Communion  All Saints Church  
3.00pm Holy Baptism  All Saints Church 
 
1st of July 2018    2 Samuel 1.1,17-end 
5rd Sunday after Trinity   Psalm 130 

       2 Corinthians 8.7-end 
       Mark 5.21-end 
 

10.00am Holy Communion  St Mary’s Church 
 

The Fourth Sunday after Trinity 

Gracious Father, by the obedience of Jesus you brought salvation to our wayward 
world: draw us into harmony with your will, that we may find all things restored in 
him, our Saviour Jesus Christ.  Amen   

   

WELCOME  - If you are visiting us for the first time we hope you enjoy your time 
with us.  If you would like to find out more about any aspect of church life or what we 
do please ask one of the clergy or churchwardens or visit our website 
www.churchinthewoottons.net and please take this newsletter home with you. 
 

http://www.churchinthewoottons.net/


 
 

 

 
 
THIS WEEK  
Monday 25th June  10.00am Women’s Homegroup 
      11.00am Monday Church at All Saints Church 
    2.30pm Lower Farm Holy Communion 
Tuesday 26th  3-6.00pm King’s Lynn Men’s Shed 

7.00pm Woottons Community Choir at SW Junior School 
Wednesday 27th   
    2.15pm Mother’s Union meeting at South Wootton Parish Office 
      Meeting room 

7.00pm Wednesday Church at St. Mary’s Church 
Thursday 28th  8.45am-12 Drop-in at St. Mary’s Church 

2.00pm Funeral of Richard Hunt at St Mary’s Church 
7.00pm Choir Practice St Mary’s 

    7.30pm House group at Half-Acre, Nursery Lane  
Saturday 30th   2.00pm Wedding of Daniel Manning and Chloe Smith at  
      All Saints Church 
    12 midday Coach leaves South Wootton Village Hall 

2.30pm Dan Tansey ordination as priest at Norwich Cathedral  
 
FURTHER AHEAD 
Monday 2nd July  10.00am Women’s Homegroup 
      11.00am Monday Church at All Saints Church 
Tuesday 3rd   3-6.00pm King’s Lynn Men’s Shed 

7.00pm Woottons Community Choir at SW Junior School 
Wednesday 4th  11.00am Funeral of Doreen Sackree at St Mary’s Church 
    7.00pm Wednesday Church at St. Mary’s Church 
Thursday 5th    8.45am-12 Drop-in at St. Mary’s Church 

7.00pm Music Practice St Mary’s 

 
 
RECTORY OFFICE – W/C 25th June Laura will be in the Rectory on Monday and 
Wednesday 10 – 1pm and Thursday 10.30am -1.30pm 
 

NEWS FROM JAMES AND LINDA ABOUT THE RECTORY – The building of the 
new conservatory is almost complete and, if all goes to plan, we will be able to use it 
next Sunday for the shared lunch.  We feel very fortunate that the Diocese agreed to 
provide the very large addition to the Rectory at considerable expense.  The new 
conservatory will allow us to offer large-scale hospitality much more easily and we 
will be less dependent on the good old British climate.  We will be able to offer our 
home for Lent Lunches and Friendship Coffee Mornings as well.   Here are two new 
dates for your diaries and calendars: You are all invited to a Barbeque in the 
Rectory garden on Friday 14th September from 4.30pm – more details to follow. 
On Sunday 14th October we invite you to “Lunch on Sunday” after morning 
church until 2.30pm.  We will offer “Lunch on Sunday” on the second Sunday of 
each month as far as is practical. 
 
 
 



 
 

 

FRIENDSHIP COFFEE MORNING - JULY 2018 - On Thursday July 12th Tony 
Kendall has invited us to Home Farm, The Green, North Wootton. Please join us if 
you are free.  If you would like a lift, someone to go with or more information please 
contact  Gloria Pantling (01553 671912) 
 

NAKWERO SUPPER PARTY 20 JULY - This year's party in aid of the Norfolk 
Vocational Institute in Uganda will be held on Friday 20th July at Sue and Ian Neil's 
home, 46 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton, starting at 7.00pm. Please bring your 
own drinks. There will be a limit of 50 tickets, which are available now price £10 
from Tony Kendall (631539) or Sue Neil (673970). You are advised to book as 
soon as you can. Payment can be made later, but by 10 July at the latest please. 
 

NEWS FROM THE TATE FAMILY – Most of you know David and Margaret Tate 
who moved from the Woottons last year live close to their daughter in Kent.  They 
have a son Alexander who has for many years lived in Australia. Alexander has 
suffered from heart problems for some time now, but recently his condition has been 
very serious indeed.  Margaret and David with other members of the family have 
spent lots of time with Alexander and on Wednesday morning we heard from them 
that he has just had a successful heart transplant.  Please pray for Alexander and 
his family as he recovers.  
 

A DOG FOR BEN – Ben attends Breakfast at 10 and his parents Rachel and Jack 
McLellan are trying to raise £7000 to buy an assistance dog for their son. Ben’s 
parents are awaiting final confirmation that he is autistic – he also ADHD. A bespoke 
specially trained dog will help Ben in daily life, helping him to cope with things 
outside of his normal routine. A dog will help provide the constant company he 
desperately wants and needs. Rachel and Jack are holding a Family Fun Day at 
South Wootton Village Hall on Saturday 14th July from 10am.  There will be craft 
activities for children along with light refreshments. There will be stalls selling a 
variety of products and a raffle.  We are holding an account for the “A Dog for Ben” 
appeal, and clearly marked donations can be made to “The Church in the Woottons 
PCC”. 
 

CAP SPONSORED WALK - CAP are running a sponsored walk at Sandringham 
Estate on Saturday 21st of July. Registration opens at 10am meeting at the CAP 
tents by the play area.  The short walk starts at 10.30am and the distance walk at 
11am. For a sponsorship pack or more information please contact your Church CAP 
Rep or Emily on 07495017364  
 

THE BIRDS OF PREY CENTRE – At Wisbech St Mary, are willing to have an open 

day for us as a group booking. Saturday 29th Sept, all day free parking, a chance to 

view all the birds, take part in archery activities and see a bird of prey flying display 

with a talk. Lunch is included all for a maximum price £12.50 per person. If more 

than  30 come the price may be reduced. If you are interested in going please 

contact Charlotte Steele 07717768064 or Chris Steele 07464039355 asap 



 
 

 

CELEBRATION  BRING AND SHARE LUNCH – James and Linda invite all of you 

to a Bring-and-Share lunch at the Rectory from 12 midday on Sunday 1st July to 

celebrate Dan’s ordination as priest.  Food lists are in church for you to sign up with 

your offer of food to share. Please bring either finger or fork food - either savoury or 

sweet.   If it is easy for you to do so, please bring a garden chair to sit on – we only 

have a limited number at the Rectory.  Parking is available at 63 Castle Rising Road 

by arrangement with Jonathan and Penny Dossetor, and in Oak Avenue.  As far as 

is practical, for parking at the Rectory, please may we give priority to those who 

don’t wish to walk far. 

CATHEDRAL TRIP 30TH JUNE – If you want to travel by coach to Dan’s ordination 
but haven’t signed up yet please contact us directly at the Rectory Office.  The 
coach will South Wootton Village Hall at 12 midday.  Cost £5 each to be paid on the 
coach.  
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: - 

• Daphne Petts, Andrew Fielding, Cathy Fielding, Margaret Murray, Jack Thorne, 
Pat Bowles, Katie Nash, Audrey Steven, Chris Symes, Hollie Sherring, Derek 
Beck, Mary Beck, Ron Butcher, Karen Tripp, Susan Taylor, Max Colley, 
Marianne Gascoyne and Alexander Tate.  

• Teenagers in Year 10, 11 and 13 doing exams 

• Musicians in our Church 

• Michael Vyse (Bill’s son) preparing for his ordination as Deacon in the Diocese 
of Nottingham and Southwell on 1st July 

• Family and friends of Richard Hunt and Doreen Sackree whose funeral is taking 
place soon 

• Daniel Manning and Chloe Smith getting married on 30th June 

• The Baptism of Bonnie Blake and her parents, godparents, family and friends 
and families as they come to All Saints Church 

• The Revd. Dan Tansey preparing for his ordination as Priest at Norwich 
Cathedral on 30th June. 

• Teachers and support staff at our three school’s  
 

Rector    James Nash 673742: james@churchinthewoottons.net 
    The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton,  
    PE30 3JA 
    James’ day off is a Friday 
Curate   Dan Tansey 07928 825060:     
    dan@churchinthewoottons.net 
    Dan’s day off is a Friday 
Assistant Priest  Linda Ashby 672893: linda_ashby@tiscali.co.uk 
Associate Priest Richard Bowett 636020: richardbowett@yahoo.co.uk 
Administrator  Laura Hawksworth 673742:      
    rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net  
Office e-mail  rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net  
 
Church website:  www.churchinthewoottons.net 
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